
 

 

 

 

 

         

Milan, 23rd December 2016 

 

 

 

Grant Application Project Gastrointestinal Bleeding in Children  

 

 

Dear Editor of World Journal of Gastroenterology, 

 

 

we attest that the Italian Society of Pediatric Gastroenterology Hepatology and Nutrition  

(SIGENP) has approved grant application for this clinical project of Pediatric 

Endoscopy Group of our Society on “Gastrointestinal Bleeding: A Paper of the Italian 

Society of Pediatric Gastroenterology”  

 

Best regards 

 

 

 
Prof. Carlo Agostoni 

SIGENP President  

 

 


